
Issue 72 
August 2016 

Editor 
Gail M Cramer 

NNHS NEWS LETTER  

Northville Northampton Historical Society 

MUSEUM NEWS 

During the weekend 
Of the Woodworking 
and Fine Arts Show, the 
museum was open.  We 
had over 428 visitors go 
through the museum that 
day. 
 

The Town has black-
topped our walkway to 
the ramp that leads to 
the museum door, which 
will prevent the pooling 
of water at the foot of 
the ramp. 

BURDELL YATES EXTRACT MANUFACTURING 
South Main Street, Northville, NY 

John “Burdell” Yates was born  in the 
Town of Day, September 6, 1863 . 
He married Laura Gray in 1886.  Son 
of John and Sylvia Yates. They did 
not have any children.  He died in 
1936, buried in the Town of Day. 
 

About 1910 Burdell and Laura  
moved to Northville where they 
started a business of manufacturing 
Extracts in their home on South Main 
Street.  
 

According to newspaper articles he 
traveled to places such as Galway, 
Gloversville, Johnstown, and other 
local areas to sell his extracts.  

A newspaper ad in 1935 
 

WANTED 
Man to sell goods. Apply Burdell 
Yates  South Main Street North-
ville NY 
 

1936 
The Extract Route of the late Bur-
dell Yates will be continued by C. 
W.Wilcox of Northville. 

 

According to newspaper articles 
Mr. and Mrs.Yates were very ac-
tive in the community and often  
entertained in their home. 

Ingredients: Vanilla Beans, 
Vanitine, coumstine, Carmel, 
Glycerine Syrup and Diluted 
Spirits. Yates house and business, South Main Street 



They used to use urine to tan animal skins, 
so families used to all pee in a pot. Once a 
day it was taken and sold to the tannery.  If 
you had to do this to survive, you were piss 
poor .  But worse than that, were the really 
poor folks who couldn’t even afford to buy 
a pot.   They didn’t have a pot to piss in  
and were considered the lowest of the low. 

Most people got married in June  because they 
took their yearly bath in May, and they still 
smelled pretty good by June. However, since 
they were starting to smell, brides carried a 
bouquet of flowers to hide the body 
odor.  Hence the custom today of carrying a 
bouquet  when getting married 

Baths consisted of a big tub filled with hot 
water. The man of the house had the privi-
lege of the nice clean water, then all the 
other sons and men, then the women, and 
finally the children. Last of all the babies. By 
then the water was so dirty you could actu-
ally lose someone in it. Hence the saying, 
Don’t throw the baby out with the bath 
water ! 

Houses had thatched roofs with thick straw
-piled high and no wood underneath. It 
was the only place for animals to get 
warm, so all the cats and other small ani-
mals (mice, bugs) lived in the roof. When it 
rained, it became slippery and sometimes 
the animals would slip and fall off the roof. 
Hence the saying, It’s raining cats and 
dogs . 

INTEREST HISTORICAL FACTS 
No guarantee these are all true 

The floor was dirt. Only the wealthy had 
something other than dirt. Hence the term, 
dirt poor.   

RESPONSE FROM JACK SANDS RE: LAST 
MONTH’S NEWSLETTER ABOUT                          

ORRA BROWNELL 

Hi Gail, Your newsletter was interesting & informa-
tive as usual. The tribute to Orra Brownell prompted 
me to remember something he told me about new 
model cars.  He said the best model Fords to buy, 
were those made in even numbered years.  For exam-
ple, the 1946-48 Fords looked pretty much the same. 
Then came the big body style change in 1949. He 
said it was better to wait until the bugs were worked 
out of new design autos, and the 1950 model would 
be a better buy. When the new models were delivered 
to the Ford Garage, they came on a truck and were 
covered with tarps, so that the public couldn't see 
what they looked like, until the date the factory had 
selected. When I worked at the Esso Station, I hap-
pened to be at the Ford Garage, on the day the first 
1951 year model arrived. I got to drive it into a small 
garage on the side of the building, where it was hid-
den until presentation day. As a result, I can claim to 
be the first Northville resident to drive a 1951 Ford! 
Best regards, Jack 

Yates Vanilla Extract Business Continued 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Making your own vanilla  
 

8 oz glass bottle or jar 
1 cup vodka, rum or bourbon 

Slice each vanilla bean length ways. 
Place in bottle 

(be sure beans are covered) 
Shake twice a week for about 8 weeks 

 

Vanilla Beans 

(Thanks Bonnie C. for sharing  these) 

Past issues of NNHS newsletters can be located at: 
www.townofnorthampton.com 
www.villageof Northville.com 
http://northvillepubliclibrary.weebly.com 



Most of us remember 
Ernie and Ruth.  They 
were fixtures around 
town.  Very involved in 
the community for many 
years.  I’m sure many 
miss them and have many 
memories of them. They 
operated the motel from 
1960 until early 70’s.   

Ruth and Ernie Notice old TV 

1927 Newspaper Column 



TOWN OF NORTHAMPTON AUDITS  
1936 

Very interesting to read the names. How many do you remember? 




